MINUTES OF THE 64th ORDINARY MEETING OF THE HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION

22 February 2007, 10:30 a.m.

Commission Premises, 4th floor, Jervis House, Jervis Street, Dublin 1
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1. Minutes of the 63rd Ordinary Meeting of the Human Rights Commission

1.1
The minutes were approved.
2. Matters Arising
2.1 There were no matters arising.
3. Report of the Chief Executive
3.1 The Chief Executive spoke to her written report. 
3.2 Plenary approved the recommendation of the Interview Board that Fidelma Joyce be appointed to the position of Senior Human Rights Awareness Officer.

3.3 Plenary approved the proposal that the Commission’s delegation to the meeting of the International Coordinating Committee in Geneva, 21-23 March 2007, comprise the President, the Chief Executive, Commissioner Gerard Quinn and Shane Moffat.
3.4 Plenary approved the request from Pavee Point that the Commission be associated with a national conference on the Traveller community. Plenary approved a €5000 donation and the use of the Commission’s logo on the conference brochure.
3.5 In response to a request from the Embassy of South Africa, Commissioner William Binchy agreed to speak at its conference on linguistic, religious and cultural rights, to be held in the City Hall, Dublin, 21 March. 
4. Matters for Mention by the President
4.1 The President noted that the next meeting of the Joint Committee would be 
held in Belfast on 27 February.   The President and the Chief Executive will be 
attending. 
5. Reports from Committees

Committee on Gender, Equality, Economic, Social and Cultural Rights and 
Disability
5.1 The convenor of the Committee, Commissioner Katherine Zappone, spoke to the minutes of the meeting of 30 January, which had been circulated with the plenary papers.
5.2 Plenary approved the proposal for a briefing on 19 April on the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. 


Committee on the Administration of Justice

5.3
The convenor of the Committee, Commissioner William Binchy, tabled a 
short written report.

5.4
With respect to the Commission’s observations on the Defence (Amendment) 
(No.2) Bill, it was agreed that, given the urgency of the matter, draft 
observations would be circulated shortly on a nem.con basis and submitted to 
the Department of Defence by the middle of the following week. 



Committee on Racism, Migration and Trafficking

5.5
The convenor of the Committee, Commissioner Michael Farrell, reported.

5.6
A proposal that a round table on the Immigration, Residence and Protection 
Bill be held on 4 April jointly with the National Consultative Committee on 
Racism and Interculturalism was approved.


Item 7 was taken next.

7.
Recommendation regarding Vaccine Trials Inquiry

7.1
Commissioner William Binchy reported on behalf of the group set up to 
consider this matter and said that he would talk to the Senior Caseworker 
about it.

6. Draft Strategic Plan

       6.1 Commissioner Katherine Zappone chaired the meeting for this item.

       6.2 Peter Ryan of RA Consulting Ltd. presented a first darft of the Strategic Plan.

       6.3 Following discussion of the draft, it was agreed that Commissioners would 
submit any additional comments they had by the following Monday, that a 
second draft would then be circulated and revised in the light of any further 
comment, and that a third draft would be sent to relevant statutory bodies for 
any input they might have.

       6.4 It was also agreed, with particular reference to the resourcing of the 
Commission, to authorise the Chief Executive to pursue the Commission’s 
staffing proposals at the political level and to recommend that the President 
and she do so.  





8.
AOB

8.1 There being no further business, the meeting concluded at approximately 
1:15p.m. 

